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                STATION 9 

Message from the President.  Steve Malcolm 

 

 

Is it me, or did the summer of 2018 fly by way too fast?  Of course two 
weeks ago I was in Texas at the World Championships enjoying the 30+ 
weather and later this fall I will be joining many of you in the woods for 
Moose and Deer Hunting. 
Unfortunately, at this point I do not have any statistics to back this up, but 
anecdotally the season in Ontario was pretty successful.  No, there is not 
an overabundance of shoots to pick and choose from, but those that were 
held were pretty well attended.  The Waterford 4 Gun and the Mariposa 
Doubles had much better attendance than in the previous year and that is 
always an encouraging sign, especially for the very few people that organ-
ize and host these events. 
On November 24

th
, the Annual General Meeting of the OSSA will be held 

in the Clubhouse of Uxbridge Shooting Sports.  Details are listed else-
where in the Station 9.  As a member of the OSSA, you have the right to 
attend and vote…and yes, it is even encouraged to speak up and let your 
voice be heard.  Of course, I have always believed that any complaints 
should simply be a preface for a solution or a suggestion to make things 
better, so please bring your suggestions and don’t be shy about it. 
One of the subjects that we will be trying to flesh out is a 5 venue, 200 bird 
event season long competition that has been floated up over the last cou-
ple of years.  The 200 bird events have proven to be fairly popular as they 
tend to be less costly (not hotels, one day), so a suggestion has been 
made to run 5 separate events that are essentially rolled up into one HOA 
and/or HAA.  This is designed to encourage more shooting at more events 
and increase our participation levels at the various clubs around Ontario. 
On a final note, I would like to thank Brad McRae for two specific things.  
One is for running the overall Zone 8 Shoot Program.  This encompasses 
not just clubs in Ontario, but all across Canada as well as the UK, Australia 
and New Zealand.   It is a monumental task and one that requires a lot of 
patience (which Brad is able to muster up occasionally).  The second, is 
that Brad is stepping forward as the Zone 8 Representative for the Execu-
tive Committee (EC) of the National Skeet Shooting Association in San 
Antonio, Texas.  Brad is taking my spot as I have been elected as the Sec-
retary-Treasurer of the Association.  Luckily, I don’t really have anything to 
do with the money side of things, because that wouldn’t be a good thing. 
Hopefully, we will see you at the AGM.  Until then, be safe out in the 
woods or blinds! 
Best regards, 
Steve Malcolm 
OSSA President 
steve.malcolm23@gmail.com 
905-967-2458 (New Number) 

www ontarioskeet.com 
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HAHA NEWS  

by Glen Peacock 

Greeting from HAHA: well we had another very successful year at the club. The Lawry/HAHA 200 was overfilled and we had to add 

another flight with great prize money and great targets we anticipate 2019 to be even better  !Stay tuned, once we get ap-
proval we will be opening registration for June 1st and 2nd  2019 , you won’t be disappointed. Immediately after this years shoot we 
removed our old high house and built a state of the art skeet house/ target storage building, 24 x 48 and it compliments our club 
beautifully. Skeet continues to thrive at the HAHA and our membership is still capped ,however if you have the opportunity to visit 
Ancaster area and would like to try a round or see our new building for ideas for your own club, feel free to contact me , all the info 
is available @ hahaclub.ca regards  

Glen Peacock Chairman ,Clay Target Section 

Mariposa Open 2018 

by Douglas Steed 

Skeet Director – Orillia Gun Club 

 

 Attached are the full results from Orillia Gun Club’s Mari-

posa Open.  I would like to thank everyone that came out and 

made this weekend a success. Your support of this tourna-

ment and others like it across Ontario is greatly appreci-

ated.   This year marked our 40th Anniversary and to cele-

brate we brought back the Lewis/Merchandise shoot as part 

of our prelim event. All 20 spots where filled which was 

great to see. This style of shoot hasn’t been run in Ontario for 

many years, but it’s a great way toencourage participation 

from shooters of all skill levels.  I hope everyone enjoyed 

themselves. While the weather made it feel like mid-July 

more than mid-September, it set the perfect stage for a great 

Saturday night BBQ. I don’t think anyone could have possi-

bly walked away hungry, , I know I had trouble just walking 

away! I would like to send a big thanks to Lisa soon to be 

Mrs. Steed) and her mother Violet for their help gettithat 

everyone was well cared for.ng the dinner ready and making 

sure throughout the weekend  

that everyone was well cared for. 

 I would also like to thank Joanne Steed 

for her help running the score boards and 

registration, our fulltime Referee’s Doug 

Steed Sr. & Stu Morton, as well as those 

that jumped in when needed so that every-

one could stay hydrated. Additional 

thanks to everyone else that pitched in, 

loading machines, cleaning the fields, 

moving targets, etc. Many hands make 

light work and your help is appreciated. 

 A Very Special thanks to Rick Lawry and 

Lawry Shooting Sports Inc. for their dona-

tion, you made our 40th Anniversary, a 

shoot to remember. 

 A couple notes of interest from the week-

end 

• Robbie Tolles shot his first registered 

25 in 12 ga. (Prelim), as well as his first 

straight doubles round on his way to win-

ning  D Class & Junior Champion 

• Al Cook shot his personal best [97]in 

the 12 ga. (Prelim) 

• Douglas Steed shot his first registered 

100 in the 28 ga. (Prelim), as well as his 

first 50 straight in the doubles event 

• Bill Zager improved his HOA total by 

3 [196/200] targets on his way to repeat-

ing as Champion in the doubles event 

• Jim Malcolm shot his personal best 

[97] as well as his first straight round in 

the doubles event 

• Jaclyn Ego shot her first ever regis-

tered doubles targets! 
Donnie Stewart  shot the lights out on his way to 
winning Runner-Up in the doubles event, I’m not 
sure if it was a personal best, but it was a thing of 
beauty to watch 

Great shooting everyone! 
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10
th

 Annual Ontario Provincial Junior Championship 

July 7
th

 2018 

Kingston and District Trap, Skeet and Sporting Clay Club 

 

The 10th Annual Ontario Provincial Junior Championship was held at the Kingston and District Trap, Skeet and Sporting Clay 
Club in Kingston on July 7th 2018. A very special thank you to Matt Pomeroy and all the members of the club who volunteered 
their time loading targets, cooking and anything else that needed to be done. 

The morning was set aside for practice and coaching for those who requested help.  Joan Ego, our Ontario Junior Coach, spent 
well over 2 hours helping the young shooters. Thank you Joan. 

 

The 10th year continued the trend of last year with several sub juniors competing, including 2 new competitors’, Ty Durham and 
Matthew Edney. Both of these shooters received an NSSA and OSSA Complimentary Limited Membership. 

The Kingston club provided an excellent lunch for everyone in attendance; hamburgers, hot dogs, and salads as well as snacks 
drinks and fruit throughout the day.  Thank you for generosity and a job well done. 

 

The competition began at 1:00 with the first two squads out on the fields. Howard Pierce reported in with a 97 which would prove 
to be the top score of the day nailing down the Gold position.  Paul Sullivan and Yuvraj Walia checked in with 93 and 91 respec-
tively to take the Silver and Bronze positions. Each of these shooters will have their names engraved on the Chuck Cresswell 
Memorial Trophy. Brody Gow, one of our Sub Juniors reported in with an 86 while our new shooter Ty Durham shot a very re-
spectable 81.  The Kingston Club sponsored plaques for the Sub-Juniors with Brody Gow taking gold while Chase Pomeroy took 
Silver and Jett Pomeroy the Bronze.  Congratulations to all. 

 

Kingston Club President Matt Pomeroy and every volunteer of the Kingston club deserve our thanks for making this shoot one of 
the best for the juniors.  A listing of these sponsors show the effort they put forth in making sure that every shooter made several 
trips to the prize table.  Prizes included shells, shooting vests, shooting glasses, Toronto Blue Jay memorabilia, prints and many 
other items.  Sponsors to be thanked are Glenburnie Grocery, The Kinston Whig Standard, Sun Life Global Investments, Cana-
dian Tire Cataraqui and Randy Casford, Ducks Unlimited –Tim Binch ,Kingston Police Force and Jody Armstrong, Ministry of 
Natural Resources –Justin White, Armstrong Outfitters-Ralph and Donald Armstrong, Sustainable Outdoors, Webfoot Outdoors-
Mark Gawon, CCFR-Kelly Kincaid ,Toronto Blue Jays, Uxbridge Shooting Sports ,St Lawrence Pools, Lawry Shooting Sports, 
Drapeau Automatic Sprinkler Corp, Bill Templeton, Judy Pomeroy Sewing, John McGonegal, The Barrie Gun Club, Epps Sport-
ing Goods, Jennie Marsh OSSA, Nathasa Brady, Bill Lakeridge, Shooters Choice, Stoeger Canada, Kent Cartridge and Canex 

 

Thanks to Warren Cresswell who makes an annual donation of 500 dollars towards the junior program in memory of his brother 
Chuck for whom the trophy is named. Chuck had been the driving force behind the junior program and he would be overwhelmed 
to see the interest of the young juniors coming up.  The future of skeet is here in these juniors. Thanks to each of you and to your 
parents who, in many cases, drove hundreds of kilometres to be here. 

Juniors: 2019 Complimentary Memberships 

Make sure I have your names so that I can send you the 2019 complimentary  memberships for the OSSA. You will have to 

renew your NSSA membership and pay the Junior fee . This can be done on-line at NSSA-NSCA.org . Once you have done 

this for 2019 you are entitled to shoot any registered shoot in Ontario 

Send your info to keith_hutcheson@sympatico.ca 
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John Kapron left And Lorne Goodwin after shoot off 
June Carter and Sue Lamereux help Kirk Simmens wander 

the Parking lot 

Warren Baxter left,Dean Herzberg and Steve Malcolm 

shoot of 98s in 28 Gauge 

The Doubles 2 Man Team event shoot off 192s Steve Mal-

colm,Reg Hooper defeat Warren Baxter and Frank Stewart 

 

The Challenge cup goes to the Ottawa Boys for 2nd Con-

secutive year 

Below Len LePage And Willie Wong after Shoot off Wil-

lie won 
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2018 Skeet Tournament Season Year In Re-

view 
I’m sad to say that the 2018 Skeet Tournament Sea-

son has come to an end. Don’t get me wrong, casual 

skeet shooting and club events are great too, however 

the excitement of tournaments and getting a chance 

to see shooters from other clubs will be missed. 

The Barrie Gun Club was absent from hosting tour-

naments for a few years, but are back in business for 

the second year now and excited about hosting fur-

ther tournaments and welcoming shot gunners from 

abroad. 

In 2018 we hosted the following: 

 

Barrie 200 Open (12ga)  

Steve Bound 195 AA1 

Chris Berry 195 B1 

Dan Tansley 195 B2 

Tom Marsh 183 B3 

Frank Stewart 190 C1 

Jim Malcolm 189 C2 

Victor Fink 182 C3 

Warren Tracz 190 D1 

Manik Walia 189 D2 

Steve Hall 182 D3 

Brandon Marsh 174 E1 

Carlo Meneghetti 165 E2 

Barry Schweda 157 E3 

Barrie 200 Doubles 

Steve Malcolm 195 HOA 

Steve Bound 188 HOA RU 

Chris Berry 187 A1 

Tom Marsh 179 B1 

Gary Marsen 184 C1 

Mardan Expino 160 D1 

See page 9 for next section 

 

Dan Morris AA-1 and Dean Herzberg AA-2 

battled out HOAs 392 s on the shoot off field 
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Scoreboard 10
th
 Annual 

Ontario Provincial Junior 

Championship 

July7 2018  

Kingston District Trap,Skeet and 
Sporting Clay Club 

Kingston ,Ontario Shoot Number 
154414 

CH          Howard Pierce                         97 

RU           Paul Sullivan                           93 

3rd            Yuvraj Walia                            91 

                 Cole Chown                            90 

                  David Edney                           90 

                  Brody Gow                              86 

                   Ty Durham                             81 

                   Robert Tolles                          80 

                   Chase Pomeroy                      69 

                   Matthew Edney                       63 

                   Jett Pomeroy                           56 

                   Gus Rickards                           50 

Provincial Junior Champions from left Paul Sullivan silver, Howard Pierce Gold, 

Yuvrai  Walia  Bronze 

Sub Junior Champions: from left  :Chase 

Pomeroy, Brody Gow and Jett Pomeroy 

JUNIORS from Left : Brody Gow,  Robert Tolles    ,David Edney ,Mathew Ed-

ney ,Howard Pierce,  Ty Durham, Cole Chown,Yuvrai Walia, Paul Sullivan, Jett 

Pomeroy, Gus Rickards ,Chase Pomeroy 
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Zach Andruchow Centre gets his hardware from Brad McRae 

and Steve Malcolm  pict below 

Rick Sheridan Presents Bernie Hartman  HOA plaque  

Joan Ego Left receives Lady Champion Trophy from 

Karen Sheridan 

Tony Lamereux and John Bratty after shoot off  Who won 

Who cares 

From Left: Jim Malcolm,Chuck Stewart, Larry Brookes        

Dan Tansley,Frank Stewart 

Brandon and Jennie Marsh Present Brad McRae with 

the Marsh Trophy 
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Report from the Ontario Council of 

Shooters 

For those not aware, the OSSA is a member under the 

umbrella organization, the OCS, that represents and is 

the voice of Ontario’s target shooting sports associa-

tions in all conversations with the provincial govern-

ment’s MTCS, the Ministry of Tourism, Culture and 

Sport.  Six organizations are thus given a single voice.  

They are: The Ontario Rifle Association; The Ontario 

Provincial Trapshooting Association; The Ontario Skeet 

Shooting Association; The Rifle and Pistol Alliance and 

The Ontario Olympic Trapshooting Association, 

(through ONTarget); and the MLI Muzzle Loading As-

sociation. 

As we are all aware, the personal expenses incurred by 

participants in shooting sports, and in particular clay 

target sports, have risen dramatically over a very short 

span in time.  But these cost increases are also borne 

by the associations that strive to maintain and promote 

their individual sports.  Higher costs generally result in 

a reduction in sport participation and consequently, a 

reduction in association memberships. 

This progression has left associate bodies looking for 

outside funding, since over-taxing members is just an-

other dis-incentive to membership.  En-

ter…..government grants. 

Each member association of the OCS is, to one degree 

or another, reliant upon these government handouts. 

But in order to qualify and apply for these grants, the 

MTCS has stipulated that certain programs must be 

undertaken by the member associations; coaching/

coach development training has been foremost on their 

list. 

Earlier this year, to fulfill our obligation, notifications 

were sent to all our OSSA members offering coaching 

and coach trainer certifications with the promise that 

the course instruction fees would be reimbursed by the 

OSSA.  It is most gratifying to announce that Jaclyn 

Ego has completed that requisite training.  Jackie’s 

initiative is a credit to her and an asset to the entire 

OSSA community, as we now have both a certified 

coach and a certified coaching instructor.  As well, we 

have been informed in a letter dated September 05, 

2018, that the OCS is now eligible to receive grant 

money to support the development of amateur sport 

shooters over the current and coming year.  Thank you, 

Jaclyn. 

Victor Fink 

Barrie 200 20ga 

Sept 8th 

 

Jim Malcolm 191 HOA 

Donnie Stewart 188 HOA RU 

Steve Bound 188 AA1 

Geoff Alexander 186 A1 

Frank Stewart 182 A2 

Kim Stewart 177 B1 

Petru Rozoveanu 159 B2 

Warren Tracz 180 C1 

Carlo Meneghetti 175 C2 

Victor Fink 174 C3 

Rob Travers 167 D1 

Matt Schweda 152 D2 

Steve Hall 148 D3 

Victor Fink left Jim Malcolm and Frank Stewart at the Barrie Shoots—

Whats In the envelope Jim ? 
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Ontario Skeet Shooting Association 

P.O. Box 96 

Hampton, Ontario    L0B 1J0 

September 25, 2018 

TO:   ALL CLUBS 

The Ontario Skeet Shooting Association will be holding their Annual General Membership Meeting  

SATURDAY, November 24th, 2018 at Uxbridge Shooting Sports Club starting at 11:00 p.m.  Coffee 

and sandwiches will be available.  If at all possible, please have a club representative attend this 

meeting.   

Please submit your proposed 2019 shoot dates to the OSSA office to be received no later than NO-

VEMBER 20th.  These dates will be presented and approved at this meeting.   Approved shoot dates 

will then be forwarded to NSSA Headquarters.   Please note:  N.S.S.A will only process Application 

for Shoot Dates if: 

(1) club membership paid from January 1, 2019 - December 31, 2019 

(2) application has been approved by the O.S.S.A. (State/Provincial  Association) 

 Bids to host 72nd Ontario Open Provincial Skeet Championships are being accepted and 

must be received by NOVEMBER 20th.  Please send bids to President and Secretary-Treasurer only.  

Selection criteria consists of:    

 (1) cost per target,  

 (2) minimum of 4 fields,  

 (3) experienced trap mechanic available,  

 (4) experienced trap personnel,  

 (5) adequate food and beverage   

 (6) club must be current OSSA member, and  

 (7) must be current NSSA member. 

The following are OSSA’s 2019 shoot dates: 

72nd Ontario Open Provincial Skeet Champs. - July 26, 27, 28, 2019 

 11th Junior Provincial Skeet Championships  - July 6th, 2019 or    

           alternate date  

                                                                  Jennie MarshJennie MarshJennie MarshJennie Marsh    

       Jennie Marsh 

       Secretary-Treasurer 
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